
It is hard to believe we are 
now finishing our 3rd month 
of school and that we are so 
close to Christmas already! 
December is always a busy 
month for everyone! 
 
I need to start this newsletter 
off by THANKING Mrs. Lo-
thammer and the rest of the 
staff for all the hard work 
they have been putting in 
with our students getting 
ready for the Winter Concert, 
Monday, December 5th.  As 
with tradition, we will be out 
at Crossroads Church and 
the show begins at 7pm.  I 
would encourage everyone 
to come out - after seeing 
their rehearsals - you will 
have an hour of wonderful 
winter songs and skits. 
 
This month we will have our 
report cards going out on 
Tuesday, December 6th and 
our second round of parent 
teacher conferences, Thurs-
day, December 8th from 1-
5pm and 6-8pm.  The link for 
our online booking system is 
https://glendale.schoolappoin
tments.com.  Please visit the 
link and book your appoint-
ments.   

Often Iôm asked what can 
parents/guardians do to help 
their child be more success-
ful at school.  I always reply: 

form a family-teacher part-
nership that highlights the 
importance of education. 
This is most easily done by 
coming to parent-teacher 
conferences and asking 
questions about your child to 
your teacher.  Also, with our 
strong focus on literacy, 
reading with/to your child, is 
certainly a great way to help 
your child build vocabulary 
skills that will translate into 
success in all subject areas. 
For numeracy, there is also a 
program IXL Math that all of 
our students have access to 
which parents can always 
have their children use at 
home.   
  
Our amazing School Council 
and Parent Association have 
been working hard to support 
the school this year.  The 
Parent Association has pro-
vided both human and finan-
cial support to our school in 
many ways and are support-
ive in providing a rich learn-
ing environment for our stu-
dents.  The School Council 
meets once a month and 
works hard at making GSTS 
a better place for everyone. 
Some tasks we do: a Princi-
palôs Presentation, review 
what is going on, some policy 
work, and planning what the 
future and school operations 
looks like. Thank you to eve-
ryone on council for your 

support.  If you would like to 
join us for a School Council 
meeting, we meet every 
month at 7pm in the Learning 
Commons.  The dates are 
always posted in our news-
letters and on our digital 
signage! 
 
Lastly, it looks like winter is 
here to stay!  With that, all of 
our students go outside each 
day at some point - recess,  
lunch recess or PE class. 
With this, proper winter cloth-
ing is essential.  Students 
wearing hoodies as coats get 
cold very quickly at -17 de-
grees. If you could please 
help make sure your children 
have what they need to be 
warm outside, I would defi-
nitely appreciate it. Essential 
winter clothing for our stu-
dents include: warm coat, 
winter hat, gloves, outdoor 
boots and depending on the 
age/activity, winter pants. 
Weôve already completed our 
winter safety presentations 
with our students, so with the 
right clothing, we are set up 
for a fun filled winter outside! 
 
In closing, I want to wish eve-
ryone a joyous and safe holi-
day season.  Rest up as best 
you can - 2017 is just around 
the corner!  I look forward to 
all the stories when we re-
turn,   Monday, January 9, 
2017.  
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December Important Dates: 

¶ Dec 5ðTerm 2 begins, Winter 
Concert  

¶ Dec 6ðReport Cards 

¶ Dec 8ðNo school, Parent-

teacher conference 1-5:00 and 
6-8:00 pm 

¶ Dec 9ðNo School 

¶ Dec 13ðSchool Council & 

Parent Assoc mtgs 

¶ Dec 22ðGladiator Awards 

¶ Dec 23ð1:48 dismissal 

¶ Dec 26-Jan 8ðNo School 

¶ Jan 9ðClasses resume 
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For more detailed, grade specific 
events, please check the calen-
dar link on our school website 
http://glendale.rdpsd.ab.ca 

January Important Dates: 

¶ Jan 1-8ðNo school 

¶ Jan 9ðClasses resume 

¶ Jan 17ðSchool Council & 

Parent Assoc mtgs 

¶ Jan 20ðNo school 
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General News  

Our school has been chosen to take 
part in the Health Canadaôs 2016-2017 
Canadian Student Tobacco, Alcohol 
and Drugs Surveys (CSTADS).  
CSTADS asks students questions 
about tobacco, alcohol and drug use, 
bullying, mental health, and school con-
nectedness.  In Alberta, the survey will 
be implemented by the University of 
Alberta and the University of Waterloo. 

On December 21, students in grades 7 
and 8 with parental permission will take 
part in the survey.  The school will re-
ceive school-specific results.  Please 
visit the project at www.cstads.ca for 
more information or call 1-866-492-
4550. 

 

Congratulations to Eilidh Gunter-Smith 
and her father, Cory, who won the tick-
ets to Mistletoe Magic compliments of 
Lifetouch.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are collecting new unwrapped 
items for the Red Deer Christmas Bu-
reau.  Thank you to anyone interest-
ed in helping to make a childôs Christ-
mas special who may not otherwise 
receive anything for Christmas.  There 
is a donation box in the office which will 
be collected on December 7th. 

 

Please remind your children to check 
the lost and found on a regular basis.  It 
is located in the hallway leading to the 
gym near the Smoothie Bar and grade 
1 classes. 

With three months already gone in our 
school year, I would respectfully remind 
you of outstanding school fees.  If you 
are having financial difficulties, it would 
be appreciated if you would call the 

school office to make arrangements for 
monthly payments.  The deadline for 
applying for a fee waiver is December 
15.  Those applying must provide the 
applicable financial documentation as 

total family income and size of family 
determines who qualifies for a waiver.  
Please speak to Brenda Schimke. 

Finance  
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Learning Assistance Center  

Background Knowledge 

Students are continuing to develop 
comprehensive reading skills by learn-
ing about a variety of reading strate-
gies. This month, we will be introducing 
óBackground Knowledgeô.  Background 
Knowledge (as in reading),  is the 
knowledge students have learned, both 
formally in the classroom as well as 
informally through life experiences.  At 
school, students may develop back-
ground knowledge through these in-
structional strategies: 

real life experiences, vocabulary devel-
opment, graphic organizers, pictures, 
captions, charts, virtual background, 
making connections, book Introduction, 
skimming/scanning, model thinking 
aloud. 

How can you help with building 
background knowledge with your 

child at home? 

When reading with your child, pause 
before and during the reading of the text 
to relate what is being read in the story 
to what is already known.   Model for 
your child how you activate prior 
knowledge before you begin reading. 
Use some of the following questions to 
get started:  What experiences have 
you had that might be similar to what 
this book cover is telling you? What do 
you already know about this content, 
genre, or author?  While reading: Does 
this part of the story remind you of any-
thing you have done before or read be-
fore that will help you understand this 
section of the story better?  Using what 
you already knew about the topic, did 
that information help you understand 
this selection? (Written by: Allison 
Behne É www.thedailycafe.com x ideas 
and strategies are taken from: The 

CAFE Book, written by Gail Boushey & 
Joan Moser) 

 

Use the story as a theme for building 
real life experiences.  For example, if 
you are reading about a picnic,  have a 
picnic outside or in your living room.  
Have a conversation and use language 
related to the picnic activity and items.  
In the future, when your child comes 
across another story about a picnic, the 
prior knowledge will help connect their 
own experiences with the text to better 
understand and make sense of what 
they are reading. 

 

Happy reading. 

http://www.cstads.ca
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Counsellorõs Commentary 

Reducing Holiday Stress 

The Christmas season is upon us but 
stores had their Christmas displays out 
before Halloween this year! In our very 
commercial, highly materialistic, and 
extremely technological world, the sea-
son of comfort and joy can quickly turn 
to the season of stress and depression. 
Think about the kinds of things that 
cause the most stress during the holi-
days. Then you can focus on one or 
two things you can do that will most 
help reduce this stress. Here's some 
tips to help. 

When preparing for the holidays: 

Know your spending limit. Lack of mon-
ey is one of the biggest causes of 
stress during the holiday season. Set a 
budget and stay within it. It's okay to tell 
your  child that a certain gift costs too 
much. Don't buy gifts that you'll spend 
the rest of the year paying off. 

Give something personal. A meaningful 
gift can show love without costing a lot. 
Make a phone call or write a personal 
note. When children are asked what 

they most want from their 
parents, the answer is time.  
Consider putting away the 
phones and other distractions 
and go skating, sledding or 
build a snowman. You'll be surprised 
how good you feel after and it doesn't 
cost anything. 

Get organized. Make lists or use an 
appointment book or reminders on your 
phone to book and keep track of tasks 
to do and events to attend. 

Share the tasks. You don't have to do 
everything yourself. Share the "to do" 
list with others. Spend time with family 
and friends while you work collabora-
tively with things such as decorating, 
wrapping gifts, baking or preparing the 
holiday meal. 

Learn to say no. It is okay to say no to 
events. Be selective and pick only those 
events that truly hold meaning for you 
and your family. 

Be realistic. Christmas does not have to 
look like the commercials. Focus in-
stead on traditions that make the holi-

day special for you or decide to start a 
new tradition. And remember, that just 
because it's a holiday, family problems 
don't go away. Think about what those 
problems are for your family and set 
boundaries or plan strategies to deal 
with these ahead of time. It's also okay 
to set limits on your time at events with 
relatives. 

This is supposed to be a festive time of 
year. Don't let the pressures of what 
has become the vision of Christmas get 
you down. Remember that the season 
is really about loving one another and 
peace on Earth. Create a Christmas for 
your family that does both. 

Wishing all of our Glendale families a 
blessed holiday season and a happy 
and healthy New Year. See you in 
2017. 

 

Ms. Russell 

 

Attention, Attention...Read all about it! 
New books have arrived in the learning 
commons.  Come and check out all the 
great new books! If you have any over 
due books please make sure you return 
them before leaving for the Christmas 
Break. Be sure to stop into the learning 

commons to see what our special 
guests are up to each day...thatôs right, 
Nicholas and his reindeer friend are 
back from the North Pole! 

Thank you so much for the amazing 
donations we have been getting so far.  
Donations are a huge part of our pro-
gram, items such as milk, juice, yogurt, 

eggs, bread, fruit, cereal and instant 
oatmeal are always needed.   

We will be having our special Christmas 
Breakfast once again this year so come 

and join in for your biggest breakfast of 
the year on our last school day before 
the holidays. 

 

Breakfast Club  

Learning Commons  
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Caught on Camera  

donations.  Drop off a donation and re-
ceive a ticket for a door prize!!!   

WE NEED YOU!!!!! 

TO ALL STAFF, PARENTS, FAMILY 
AND FRIENDS 

December 22, 23, 24  are the dates for 
our CASINO FUNDRAISER !! 

VOLUNTEERS ARE STILL NEEDED 
é.the volunteers that we do have are 
being called and organized by our 
Treasurer.   Please feel free to contact 

her if you would like to sign up or have 
any questions.  Darilyn Morlock at 403-
391-8749 

Next meeting will be December 13 @ 
7pm & its Pot Luck !! Please bring a 
dish or treat and come join us. 

On behalf of the Parent Association we 
would like to wish you all a Merry 
Christmas and a safe New Year.   

FROM THE PARENTS SIDEéé..  HO 
HO HOLY ITôS DECEMBER!!!! 

As a parent I love this time of yearé  
winter craft projects are coming home, 
Christmas themed books from the read-
ing commons, but most of all the eager 
practicing of Christmas songs.  Our chil-
dren are preparing for their annual 
Christmas concert December 5th.  

Ticket for a door prize!!! 

Once again the Parent Association will 
have a drop off table for Food Bank 

Parent Association / School Council  

Our girls volleyball team enjoyed their season 
with coach Ms. Smith. 

 

Way to go team! 

Fellow classmates Myla Saskowski and Sarah Cole concentrating on 
their musical prowess. 

Sounds wonderful, girls! 






